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Title:       Naming of Street in Kenmount Terrace  
 
Date Prepared:  May 14, 2025   
 
Report To:    Regular Meeting of Council     
 
Councillor and Role: Councillor Maggie Burton, Planning 
 
Ward:    Choose an item.    

  

Decision/Direction Required: 
 
Seeking Council approval to name a street in Kenmount Terrace Driftwood Street. 
 
Discussion – Background and Current Status:  
 
A new street has been developed in Kenmount Terrace as part of Bristolwood Phase 7A.  Staff 
are suggesting the name Driftwood Street from the Reserved Street Name Inventory be 
applied to it.  All names on the inventory have been vetted through the Inclusion Advisory 
Committee and reviewed and approved by the St. John’s Regional Fire Department. 
 
As per Section 3.3 of the Street Naming and Civic Addressing Procedures, all naming 
selections for new streets are subject to final Council approval. 
 
Key Considerations/Implications: 
 

1. Budget/Financial Implications: N/A 
 

2. Partners or Other Stakeholders: N/A 
 

3.  Is this a New Plan or Strategy:  No 
       
 If yes, are there recommendations or actions that require progress reporting? 
 
If yes, how will progress be reported? (e.g.: through the strategic plan, through                           

Cascade, annual update to Council, etc.) 

4. Alignment with Strategic Directions: 

 
A City that Moves: Improve safety for all users on a well-maintained street network. 
 
Choose an item. 
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5. Alignment with Adopted Plans: N/A 
 

6. Accessibility and Inclusion: Suggested names have been vetted and approved by the 
Inclusion Advisory Committee. 
 

7. Legal or Policy Implications: Approval process adheres to the Street Naming and Civic 
Addressing Policy and Procedures. 
 

8. Privacy Implications: N/A 
 

9. Engagement and Communications Considerations: N/A 
 

10. Human Resource Implications: N/A 
 

11. Procurement Implications: N/A 
 

12. Information Technology Implications: N/A 
 

13. Other Implications: N/A 
 
Recommendation: 
That Council approve the name Driftwood Street for the new street in Kenmount Terrace.     
 
Prepared by: Sharon McDonald, GIS Technologist 
Approved by: Greg Keating, Manager, LIS  


